
swimming

pool

filter

house

bath house

Baseball
Field

bleachers

bl
ea

ch
er

s

horse shoecourts

croquetcourt

Howard Street

Fouse St. 

G
eo

rg
et

ow
n 

St
re

et

trolley
stop

main entrance

flag pole

driveway

po
rc

h

Shelter 

Recreation
Center

Wading
Pool

sw
in

gs

teter slide may pole

merry go 
round

slide

jungle
gym

volleyballcourt sw
in

gs

Shop and Garage
Shed

parking area

te
nn

is
 

co
ur

t

te
nn

is
 

co
ur

t

te
nn

is
 

co
ur

t

ba
sk

et
ba

ll 
co

ur
t

(c
la

y)

Golf Course

Swimming 

Band
Stand

Playground

Basketball and
Tennis Courts

walk
way

walkway

walkway

walkway

Pu
bl

ic

Housing Development

Julius Marks Tuberculosis Sanatorium

Shop 
and 

Garage

Recreation
Area

Completed
in 1995

bath house

paved walkway

 

paved walk
w

ay

pav
ed

w
al

kw
ay

Booker T. Washington 
Elementary School

Tennis
Courts

bl
ea

ch
er

s

B
at

hr
oo

m
s

Appendix A

Baseball
Field

Baseball
Field

Baseball
Field

parking area

parking area

parking area

Playgrounds

Howard Street

Fouse St. 

G
eo

rg
et

ow
n 

St
re

et
Pu

bl
ic

Housing Development

The Dirt BowlBasketballTournamentCourts

swimming

pool

Dive

Well

Swimming Area

paved road

p
av

ed
 ro

ad

p
aved

 road

Julius Marks Tuberculosis Sanatorium, (non-operational)

bl
ea

ch
er

s

bleachers

patio

050100 100 200

FEET

These two maps were created by heads-up, or on screen, digitizing paper and digital base maps. The base map for the 1954 map 

was a paper blueprint of Douglass Park found at the Lexington City Archives. This survey type map had no scale, was not 

georeferenced, and was simply a relational representation of Douglass Park. Although the blueprint showed many unique features, 

such as the playground equipment, I had to manipulate the digitized version to resemble the 1993 map. The 1993 map derives from 

a 1993 U.S.G.S. Digitigal Orthophoto Quarter Quad, which is in UTM Zone 16 projection units. However, the DOQ was down-

sampled with JPEG compression to approximately 6-meter resolution and unfortunately, the 1993 map is still more a relational than 

accurate representation of Douglass Park.

The Evolution of a Landscape:
Douglass Park, 1954 to 1993

These two maps illustrate how time and recreational tastes change a 
landscape. In 1954, Douglass Park had a large proportion of its area used 
as a golf course, had more tennis courts than basketball courts, and did 
not have large parking lots. The band stand, recreation center, and 
playground composed the heart of the park. By the 1993, the park had 
almost doubled its acreage and different recreational programs marked 
their existence on the landscape. Most striking in the 1993 map is the 
additional area. The City of Lexington expanded the park to its 1993 
border in exchange for building the Booker T. Washington Elementary 
School in the center of the park in 1971. The school marks a second 
dramatic change in the park’s geography. This new area to the northwest 
became primarily a baseball complex. The third obvious difference in 
these maps is the spread of pavement and parking spaces, indicative of 
the increased use of the automobile and lack of available public parking 
outside of the park. The golf course was abandoned after African-
Americans could use larger and better maintained city golf courses. 
Tennis, croquet, and horse shoes fell into the shadow of basketball by 
the 1990s. The heart of Douglass Park today is the two basketball courts 
that hold the annual Dirt Bowl Tournament, which began in the park in 
the early 1960s. The name of this event originated from organizing 
competitive basketball leagues on the dirt courts represented on the 
1954 map (Cunningham, March  1997). Douglass Park is the only park in 
Fayette County that contains a public school within its borders (City of 
Lexington, 1997).

Douglass Park, 1993
Source: 1993 USGS Aerial Photography

Douglass Park, 1954
Source: 1954 Landscaping Blueprint

created by Boyd Landerson Shearer Jr.


